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Madison Haynes 

Brunswick High School 

 

Madison is the daughter of 

Chris and Annette Haynes 

and sister of Michael,  

Allison, and Katie. She will 

graduate Summa Cum Laude 

from Brunswick High 

School. She also attended  

Tri-C during her senior 

year.  At BRC Madison has 

been involved in youth group 

and a treasure singer for VBS. She will continue at Tri-C in the 

fall.  

We are so proud of you Madison. We know that you will keep 

working hard and do great things.  

All our Love, Mom and Dad. 

Vincent Taddeo 

Calvin Theological  

Seminary 

 

Vincent Taddeo graduated from 

Calvin Theological Seminary 

with a Master of Arts in Ministry 

Leadership with an emphasis in 

Worship. Vinny’s history with 

music started at about age six when his brother began giving him 

drum lessons. At the same time he began taking piano lessons and 

theory from Bonnie Pillivant until he graduated from high school. 

Vinny started playing in BRC’s worship team at about the age of 

10. Vinny was home schooled for all of twelve years where he 

participated in many music competitions at Cedarville College. 

At the age of 9, he was honored as the Youngest Cedarville  

Participant ever in a Junior-Senior High ACSI Music Festival. 

Upon graduating from high school, Vinny attended Tri-C for two 

years and then transferred to Malone University where he  

received his bachelor’s degree in theology. While there he met his 

future wife, Michelle, and they married a few months after  

graduation. He was hired by Stanwood Church as their worship 

leader and performs other administrative duties there. Vinny  

attended Calvin Seminary remotely for two years with a  

scholarship. His plans for the future now rest in God’s leading 

him. 

 

 

We are very proud parents and grateful for the amazing  

contribution that BRC has made in the development of our boys, 

both in faith and character. Thank you Pastor Don, Pastor Dan, 

and many others for modeling your faith and being beautiful  

Godly examples. The greatest achievements mean very little  

without glorifying our God with the gifts and calling He has  

given. 



Anthony Taddeo 

Youngstown State  

University 

 

Anthony Taddeo graduated from 

Youngstown State University 

with a Masters in Music and an 

emphasis on Composition. 

Anthony’s history with music began at the age of 8 when he 

started playing a snare drum. A couple years later he began piano 

and theory lessons with Bonnie Pillivant until he graduated from 

high school. For his 13th birthday, we bought Anthony his first 

drum set. He then started playing for BRC’s worship team 

around the same time. He was home schooled for nine years 

where he participated in many music competitions at Cedarville 

College. Upon high school graduation, he attended Tri-C in their 

Jazz program at the Metro Campus. He finished his bachelor's 

degree in NYC at the New School for Jazz and Contemporary 

Music. During those years he married Hannah and they lived in 

NYC for several years. After returning to Ohio and having two 

children, he decided to get his master’s degree at YSU and  

received a full ride. While attending there, working full time and 

being a husband and father, he composed his own music and  

produced Alla Boara which is a world music group that  

re-arranges and composes new music based on Italian folk music 

in order to spread awareness of this little known art form. He also 

travels around the country performing with various other music 

groups and is involved in the worship team at his church. 

 

Anthony and Vinny, we are so proud of you both. Our hearts 

could not be happier with what the Lord has done in each of you. 

Keep shining your lights in this world and continue to commit 

your ways to Him. We deeply love you and your little families.  

With grateful hearts, 

Mom and Dad 

Austin Holzheimer 

Medina County  

Career Center 
 

Austin was baptized as an  

infant at BRC in 2002. He  

attended BRC and went to 

Sunday school classes. He  

attended Youth Group from 

6th grade through 9th grade. He 

also went to Church Camp 

several times. He moved to 

South Carolina in July of 2017 

with his dad, Ryan. He moved 

back to Brunswick in August of 2018 and lives with us. He  

graduated from the Medina County Career center with a degree in  

Precision Machining. He currently works at Home Depot and 

plans on joining the military in the future. His hobbies are playing 

video games, bowling and going to Whipps Ledges to climb the 

rocks.  

His father and us are extremely proud of him. 

Earl and Yvonne Holzheimer 



Elias LaFramboise 

Highland High School 

 

Elias LaFramboise is a  

senior at Highland High 

School. He is also our  

nephew and the cultural  

exchange student at  

Highland. Elias arrived at the 

end of July 2019, and didn’t 

skip a beat. Less than 24 

hours later he was at his first 

practice for marching band, 

and hasn’t slowed down. Elias has done very well with his  

academics, and has made so many wonderful friends. He is active 

in a Young Life Group that meets in Hinckley. He started a Swiss 

Club, and it quickly grew too large to meet during the lunch hour. 

He joined the Highland rugby team, and even though he only 

played one scrimmage he showed lots of promise. He had also 

just joined the “Heartbreakers” singing group, but unfortunately 

all those things ended with COVID19. 

We are very proud of Elias, and look forward to seeing what life 

has to hold for him. We love you to pieces! 

Your Fake Mom and Dad, Uncle Guy and Aunt Candy,  

aka Candice 

Joey Morgan 

Baldwin Wallace  

University 
 

Joey graduated from  

Baldwin Wallace University with 

a bachelor’s degree in Computer 

Software Engineering and a  

minor in Math. He has been 

working in his major for Cardinal  

Commerce in Mentor as a  

Developer and plans to continue 

there full-time. Joey was very involved with Cru at BW and  

attended many retreats and  participated in an 11 week  

evangelism mission to New Jersey in the summer of  2018. He 

has grown up at BRC and has been a drummer on the worship 

team for many years.  

Thank you to our BRC family for your love and support  

throughout the years! We are so proud of you Joe, God has done 

great things in your life and we cannot wait to see what he has in 

store for you! Love, Mom and Dad 

Krista Caruth 

Cleveland State University 

 

Krista graduated from Cleveland 

State University with a bachelor’s 

degree in Social Work. Her current 

plan is to obtain her license in Social 

Work and take part-time classes to 

gain her masters degree so she can 

get her independent license. Her 

hope is to work with children and 

teens in any manner. 



Leah Fagan 

University of Toledo 

School of Pharmacy 
 

Leah will graduate from The 

University of Toledo School of 

Pharmacy in May 2020 and will 

receive a doctoral degree in 

pharmacy (PharmD). She's been 

active with community service 

throughout her education with 

the Lambda Kappa Sigma  

sorority, acting as service chair 

and assisting in various  

community service events including the coordination of the 

“Relay for Life” event for the support of cancer research, care, 

community and action. Leah has recently accepted a position with 

Rite-Aid Pharmacy and will be starting soon. 

Please congratulate her as she has worked exceptionally hard! 

Jeanette & Chris Fagan 

Melissa Wenneman 

Cuyahoga  

Community College 
 

 Melissa is graduating this 

year from Cuyahoga  

Community College with an 

Associate degree in  

Applied Science for  

Veterinary Technician. She 

plans to say on at her  

current job at Tremont  Animal Clinic until she takes they boards 

to become a registered and licensed veterinary technician. 

Jade Poore 

Brunswick High School 

 

Jade Poore is the daughter of 

Jennifer Poore and big sister 

to Briscoe. During her time 

at Brunswick High School 

she was involved in cross 

country and cheerleading. 

She also participated and led 

Campus Crusade for Christ 

and was a member in Key 

Club and Student Council. 

Jade began taking college classes her junior year through the CCP 

program and is planning on continuing her education, and her 

passion for adventure, at the University of Hawaii in Hilo, where 

she will study marine biology and oceanography. Jade has been 

blessed to be a part of BRC since third grade and has truly  

enjoyed participating in the youth group. She has always been 

willing to give up her time to help others both in and out of her 

community. In addition to volunteering in the nursery, she has 

participated in two mission trips and multiple camps and  

conferences where she has shown tremendous spiritual growth. 

When not involved with school or church, Jade can often be 

found working at the Brunswick Rec Center as a lifeguard or 

spending time with her family and friends.  

Jade, we are so proud of you and know that you will do wonders! 

Stay humble, stay kind, and pray for guidance.  



Isabelle Watt 

Great River  

Connection’s  

Academy 

 

Isabelle Watt is the niece 

of Pastor Jay and Cora  

Carroll that has lived with 

them for the last 3 years. 

She is graduating from 

Great River Connection’s 

Academy (online school).   

This school does not give 

out traditional awards and  

certificates but we just 

want her to know how 

proud of her we are and how much we love her.  She has been 

very self motivated, a big help to our family in times of need, and 

worked very hard to achieve this goal of graduation. Next year 

she will be headed off to college to study art.  

COLLEGE  

GRADUATES 

Amanda Davis 

Cedarville University 

 

Amanda started her journey 

at Tri-C where she earned 

an Associate degree and 

transferred to Cedarville on 

top scholarship. She is now 

graduating from Cedarville 

University with a degree in 

Special Education/

Intervention Specialist. By attending Cedarville University, she 

also obtained a minor in Biblical Studies. Amanda has been on 

the Dean’s list every semester while at Cedarville, and graduated 

with honors. Amanda plans to start teaching in the fall as an  

Intervention Specialist and start pursuing a certificate in moderate 

to intensive needs. She will then work towards a master’s degree 

in Applied Behavior Analysis and become a Board Certified  

Behavior Specialist. 

Amanda is one of the first to graduate college in our family and I 

am very proud of her. She has a huge heart for people and shows 

that in her friendships and through her work. I have high hopes 

for her in the future and have peace knowing she will be  

successful! 

Love you, 

Mom 


